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SEMINAR MARKS CELEBRATION
OF PAST RIDE SEASON . ..

The Region 3 year-end seminar was held at
the Holiday Inn, Fort Collins, on January 13, 2001.
While not as well-attended as it should have been, the
seminar provided participants with some very
knowledgeable speakers, an informative membership
meeting, and an excellent awards banquet.

Seminar goers were treated to presentations by
Pr. AD. Fails, CSU, horse eye anatomy and vision;
Dr. Gary Pallaoro, Golden Animal Hospital, basic first
aid for horses; and Dr. Dean Hendrickson, CSU, use of
neutraceuticals. -

Bill Smith served as moderator for a panel
presentation by Steve Ancell, Betty Wolgram, and
Mike Mason, who discussed various ways to make our
rides both management and rider friendly.

The last order of business for the day was the
general membership meeting held about two o’clock.
Members were introduced to the new Board members
and updated on the latest NATRC policies. It was also
an opportune time for members to voice their opinions
on a variety of issues and share valuable input.

After a break for an optional tour of the CSU
veterinary facilities or a tour with Mike Mason for a
GPS demo around the hotel grounds, everyone
gathered at 5:30 p.m. for social hour and the awards
banquet which followed a delicious dinner.

The awards presentation was the moment for
ride management and volunteers and ridets alike to
have their accomplishments receognized. Worker
awards, horse and rider mileage awards, horse and
horsemanship placings, certificates of appreciation,
and special memorial awards and National
Appreciation awards, the list went on and on, showing
what an active region we are. It takes a lot of effort by
workers and riders alike to have a successful ride
season, and I feel proud every year to belong to a
region where everybody’s efforts are recognized.

Next year our seminar will be held in Grand
Junction, date to be announced after the spring Board
meeting, If you weren’t able to attend this year, please
make a special effort to join us for next year’s
celebration.

See you on the trails,

Betty Wolgram, Editor

Janine Ancell sheds tears of surprise and joy as she
accepts the Ruth Tyree High Average Horsemanship
and the Ken Burkdoll Combined High Average
Horse/Rider Awards for herself and Lady’s Charlie B.
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:

The convention was
great and many thanks are in.
order. To Donna Schriefer for
putting together a very
educational and fun event. To
Bill and Jenny Smith for
organizing the hospitality room.
It was well used. Andto
everyone who donated door
prizes, etc., thank you. Also to
Steve and Priscilla Lindsey from.
Missouri, a big thanks for
coming all the way out here to
explain the why of the new
National dues structure and to
be the auctioneer for the vest
auction. Congratulations to all
the year-end winners. What a
wonderful bunch of horses and
dedicated riders. It is sucha
treat to be able to watch
everyone grow in their abilities
each year. And, of course,
another thanks to all the
workers we handed out awards
to. Some of our workers have
garnered amazing numbers!
And last, but not least, a special
thanks to Kris Cummings for all
her hard work in tabulating
points for workers and riders
alike, and for purchasing and
handing out the awards at the
banquet.

As you can see, I was
again elected president of the
region. Doreen Portner will be
vice president, Marc Shanor
will continue as treasurer, and
Tracie Scarlett will be secretary.
Should be another good and
progressive year with the
excellent new board we have.
Once again, I encourage ideas
and comments from you, the
membership. Either contact me
(970-856-7022) or your local
board member.

One final thanks to the

‘ outgoing board members, Sue

Benjamin, Dan Fredal, Diana

Thearin, Judd Adams, and Betty
Wolgram for all their work.

We had a problem last
year, too much of a good thing.
We ran lots of clinics and talked
up the sport, but then the rides
were too full to get new riders
in. I would like to suggest to
ride managers that they save
five slots in their ride up until
two weeks before the ride for
first-time riders. This would
give first-time competitors a
chance to try the sport out and
maybe we can hook them and
get them to sign up early for
another ride. New competitors
seem to fear waiting lists (while
the more hardened but less
organized of us know that we
can almost always get into a
ride, even one with a huge
waiting list, as the roster thins
at the last minute). The board
will discuss other options for
encouraging new competitors at
our first board meeting in
March. We’d love to hear other
ideas!

Speaking of dropping
at the last minute, you will
notice when the ride book
comes out that many of the rides
have increased the deposit
necessary to hold a place.
Hopefully, this will encourage
competitors to plan which rides
they will be able to make more
carefully. The judges don’t
always like full rides, but
management sure does. If you
are signed up for a ride and find
you can’t make it, please cancel
as soon as possible and give
someone else a chance to use
your slot. (Yes, this is a sore
spot with me!)

Horse Expo is coming
up the last weekend in March.
We need help manning the
NATRC booth. Please contact
Linell Miller (303) 423-8842 if
you can spend a few hours there




President’s Message (cont’d)

telling folks about competitive
trail riding. It’s fun and easy.

The benefit ride will be
Sagebrush & Cedar this year.
Do plan on either riding or
working that ride, as that will
be one of our major fundraisers
for the year. Years ago we had
one ride that was always our
benefit ride. It began the
tradition of wild fun at the
benefit with such activities as
Joe Quintana and Doc Pavetti in
skintight, white, sequined Elvis
costumes and other amazing
events. Lies changed and that
ride no longer happens, but
each year one of our rides
volunteers to be the benefit ride
to help out the organization’s
treasury and they always try to
do special and fun things. It is
best not to miss the benefit ride.

Hope you are all
getting to ride more than L.
Priorities will soon have to be
adjusted around here.

Happy Trails,

Judy Mason, President

Region 3
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SUMMARY OF REGION 3
BOARD MINUTES,
HOLIDAY
INN/FT.COLLINS, FRIDAY,

JANUARY 12, 2001, 7:30 p.m.

Incoming and Outgoing Board
Members Present: Judy Mason,
Dee Overholt, Marc Shanor,
Sue Benjamin, Dan Fredal,
Donna Schriefer, Tracie
Scarlett, Doreen Portner, Betty
Wolgram, Judy Benham, Linda
Jones, Linell Miller, Susan
Peters.

National Board Members
Present: Bill Smith, Kathy
Shanor.

Other: Steve Lindsey, Lee
Hoth, Gary Inman, Jenny
Smith, Steve and Janine Ancell.
Treasurer’s Report: marc
Shanor reported total assets of
all funds and reserve accounts
for the year 2000 at $21,881.08.
Total income for 2000 was
$11,748.75, total expenses,
$9,597.20, for a net gain of
$2,151.55 at the start of 2001,
Report approved by the Board.

- Minutes: Read by Judy Benham

with some discussion afterward
regarding the funding for the
junior rider program. Minutes
approved by the Board.

Old Business:

Newsletter/Ride book report:
Betty Wolgram reported that the
newsletter will be printed as
soon as possible after the
conclusion of the 2001 seminar.
Subscriptions for non-members
was affirmed at $10/year. The
ride book is essentially
completed except for advertising
and should go to the printers
around the first week of
February. Betty is no longer
going to be responsible for
securing the advertising for the
ride book and requested that at
least two people be found to
take over the job. Gary Inman
was volunteered as ad man for
the East Slope. Recruitment
will continue to fill the other
position, preferably with
sotneone from the Western
Slope.

Awards. Kris Cummings
reported that the purchasing of
glasses and items awarded to
riders and volunteers at
year-end had been done and that
all was ready for the awards
banquet Saturday.

Supply: Sue McKelvy
addressed the issue of filling out
the numbers of vests needed to
accommodate additional riders.
After discussion, the Board
approved for this ride season

replacing Navice #73 and
making additional novice vests
#111 through #120, at a cost of
$15 per vest.

Nominating Committee: Donna
Schriefer reported that 246
ballots were mailed out to
Region 3 members and 125
were returned. She said finding
people willing to run for the
Board was difficult and that
there were not many “‘contests
positions. The Board thanked
her for her efforts.

Historian: Janine Ancell
brought a number of scrapbooks
for members to review at the
seminar. She requested help
identifying some of the people
and horses in the photos. She
also said that she needs photos
from the past few years to
continue building scrapbooks
and maintaining our region’s
history.

Horse Expo: Linell Miller will
again chair the Region 3
NATRC booth at the Expo on
March 30-April 1. The Board
approved funds not to exceed
$300 to cover expenses.

Mentor Program: Betty
Wolgram reported that the
mentor program which was
tested on an individual basis last
season needs to be fully instated
with a leader this year.
Discussion followed and it was
decided that ride entry forms
contain a box to check for new
or inexperienced competitors to
request a mentor for that ride
and another box for experienced
riders to check that they would
be willing to serve as a mentor
for that ride, and the ride
secretary would match them. A
signup sheet for potential
mentors was also suggested.
New Board member Doreen
Portner will head the mentor

t33

program.
Louis Pavetti Memorial: Sue
Benjamin reported that the




Rabbit Valley Ride has been
renamed in honor of Dr. Pavetti
and will have a designated trail
on Wild Horse Mesa. The cost
of the BLM markers was funded
by Region 3’s donation of $75
and other donations, and
additional donations are still
being gratefully received.

New Business:

Election of Officers: Officers
for the Board for 2001 are Judy
Mason, president, Doreen
Portner, vice president, Marc
Shanor, Treasurer, and Tracie
Scarlett, Secretary.

Dues Issues: Steve Lindsey,
Chair of the NATRC Insurance
Committee, spoke about the
rationale behind the new dues
structure.

Clinics: Clinics must now be
sanctioned although there is no
charge for sanctioning,
Sanctions should be sent in two
months prior to the clinic date if
at all possible. Insurance for
clinics with horses is $93/day
if no vehicles are used to
transport volunteers and
$146/day if vehicles are used.
There is no insurance required
if the clinic does not include
horses. Bach region will receive
up to $300 from NATRC to
defray insurance expenses and
must divide the money among
the clinics, i.e. six clinics held,
each clinic will receive a $50
reimbursement.

National Board Report; Kathy
Shanor and Bill Smith reported
that a season weight card was
proposed which would eliminate
the necessity of riders weighing
in at each ride. A card attesting
to the weight classification
would be issued at the first ride
entered and then presented at
check-in at subsequent rides.
Borderline weight riders could
still be weighed during the rides
by ride management. *Editor’s
note: Riders need to be aware of

the new rules change that
weight classification must be
maintained thronghout the ride
or horse/rider will receive
completion points only.
National has also voted to add
regional C/P and Novice awards
for 1st through 6th place horse
and rider team which will be
presented each year at the
National Convention,

Safety Chairman: Lee Hoth
reported that the first aid kits
need supplies and submitted a
list. Bill Smith volunteered to
re-supply the first aid kits. Lee
also stated that there were four
reported accidents during the
2000 ride season.

Other: Topographical maps are
now available on a CD. Topo
maps are recommended for
rider packets. These CD’s can
be calibrated to GPS units and
this was done last year by Island
in the Sky ride. Questions
about this can be directed to
Mike Mason.

The next Board meeting will be
held Saturday, March 10, at
11:00 a.m. at Judy and Mike
Mason’s ranch in Cedaredge.
Masons will provide chili and
members will bring potluck
dishes to share.

Meeting was adjourned at
approximately 9:30 p.m.
Submitted by Sue McKelvy,
Secretary pro-tem

Summary prepared by Betty
Wolgram, Newsletter Editor
e
SUMMARY OF GENERAL
MEMBERSHIP MEETING,
HOLIDAY INN/FT.
COLLINS, SATURDAY,
JANUARY 13, 2001, 1:45
P.M.

Meeting was called to
order by Judy Mason, president,
and new Board of Directors and
officers were introduced.
Region 3 Historian Janine
Ancell invited all members to

view the scrapbooks and asked
for submission of photos from
the past five years to bring
books up to date.

Steve Lindsey, Chair of NATRC
Insurance Committee, spoke
about the reasons for the new
National dues structure.

Betty Wolgram, Editor, Region
3 Ride Book and Newsletter,
reported on progress of book
and asked for volunteers to head
the ad solicitation for the ride
book from now on. She also
asked members to write, call, or
email her with articles, ideas,
etc. for the newsletter.

Linell Miller, Chair, Horse
Expo booth, asked for
volunteers to work the booth
March 30-April 1. She also
needs photos for people to look
at and will return them after
Expo.

Mentor program will be taken
over by Doreen Portner. Send
any new members to her and
contact her if you are willing to
be a mentor at a ride. Ride
entries will have a box to check
for people who a) want to have
a mentor at that ride and b) are
willing to be a mentor at that
ride, and the riders will be
matched up by the ride
secretary.

New vests will be made this
year to give the region some
additional Novice numbers.
Bobbi Chenoweth, Clinic
Coordinator, has supplies,
handouts, and literature.
Tentative clinics will be
Boulder, Cavalier, Linda Fisher,
Farmington, and Delta/
Cedaredge. Clinics need to be
sanctioned and need to purchase
insurance if there are horses and
vehicles to transport volunteers
involved.

Dee Overholt will be putting on
the Benefit Ride at Sagebrush &
Cedar Ride in Maybell and
needs helpers and donations.




1000 Miles

Foxton Bandido 1,020
(Sherry Eckel)

SW Wmndwalker 1220
(Dee Overholt)

1500 Miles

Bruel 1,500
(Nola Rekart)

MKS Fancy's Folly 1,500
(Kimberlie Shanor)

Zarr Tan 1,670
(Steve Gordon)

Quickly 1,990
(Betty Wolgram)

2500 Miles

Lady’s Charlie B 2,300
(Janine Ancell)

3000 Miles

Sir Love 3,260
(Matt Baker)

Brown R Dawud 3,300
(Judy Mason)

Dutchess Royal Duke 3,330
(Chuck Smith)

3500 Miles

CR Krystalette 3,510
(Pat Jubb)

June’s Lucky Mac 3,810
(Bill Smith)

HORSFEMANSHIP YEAR-END
PLACINGS:

Novice Junior Horsemanship:
1st Katie Foulk (32)

1st Brian Robests (32)
1st Christine Roberts (32)
2nd Rebecca Runyan (30)
3rd Jessica Vose (18)

4th Amanda Krull (16)

Novice Lightweight Horsemanship:
1st Susan Peters (92)

2nd Christina Mott (72)

3rd Diana Marquardt (50)

3rd Christina Fritson (50)

4th Nancy Frank (48)

Sth Alyce Wich (38)

6th Susan Murphy (30)

Novice Heavyweight Horsemanship:
1st Gary Inman (96)

2nd Linell Miller (92)

3rd Bruce Heckelman (66)

4th Lois Hoth (50)

Sth Olga Spanoff (40)

6th Sharon Michael (32)

Competitive Pleasure Horsemanship:
1st Jenny Smith (104)

2nd Kathy Shanor (89)

3rd Sharon Holder (76)

4th Steve Gordon (62)

5th Sandra Hollis (58)

6th Lori Heckelman (48)

&th Carol Beumer (48)

Open Junior Horsemanship:
Ist Kymberlie Shanor (71)
2nd Chuck Smith (32)

Open Lightweight Horsemanship:

Betty Wolgram (106)

2nd Judy Masen (97)

3rd Kathy Budd (74)
4th Sylvia Weber (41)
5th Donna Schriefer (38)
6th Elame Chavanon (32)
Open Heavyweight Horsemanship:
1a Bill Smith (144)

2nd Ken Wolgram (106)
3rd Jenine Ancell (90)
4th Matt Baker (86)

Sth Steve Ancell (S8)

6th Don Budd (44)

HORSE YEAR-END PLACINGS:

Novice Junior Horse:

1st

2nd

3rd

4th

5th

Singer Profit 52
(Katie Foulk)

R A Sintaar 42
(Brian Roberts)

Sahhal 32
(Christine Roberts
Ginger 22
(Rebecca Runyan)
Foxton Bon Bon Bell 20
(Jessica Vose)

Novice Lightweight Horse:

1st

2nd

3rd

3rd

B B &8 8

Tim’s Black Cloud 96
(Susan Peters)

CBBlaze of Glory 50
(Nancy Frank)
Chauncey 42
(Christine Fritson)

Anna Versary 42
(Laura Schumadk)
Foxton Casco 38
(Christina Mott)
Boogs 32
(Susan Murphy)

Resort Valley Sparkler 30
(Diana Marquardt)

J Kay Flashdance 30
(Nancy Pitman)

Novice Heavyweight Horse:

1st

2nd

3rd

3rd

2 B B B

Gajala Ana 112
(Miller/Inman)

Jammin Country Jazz 82
(Bruce Heckelman)
Nelcrest Mirage 46
(Olga Spanoff)

EB Black Jack 46
(Bertha Sanchez)

Porter 38
(Jon Tammer)

Fairly Cloudy 30
(Sharon Michael)

Haney 26
(Lois Hoth)

Ali Jasmie 26
(Miller/lnman)

Competitive Pleasure Horse:

MKS Shamal Nesma 131
(Shanors)

Zarr Tan 76
(Steve Gordon)

1st

2nd

3rd Rock™n EZ Ruby 68
(Jenny Smith)

4th Squealin John 60
(Sharon Holder)

5th Guardian 54
(Sandra Hollis)

6th Fireman'’s Sweet Revenge 48
(Carol Beumer)

Open Junior Horse:

1st MKS Fancy’s Folly 79
(Kymberlie Shanor)

Open Lightweight Horse:
Quickly 130
(Betty Wolgram)

2nd Brown R Dawud 106
(Judy Masan)

3rd Sky 88
{Kathy Budd)

4th Blue Skies Afire 54
(Donna Schriefer)

5th Mahra Khan 40
(Milne Parish)

6th Generator's Etemal Flame 39
(Sylvia Weber)

Open Heavyweight Horse:

1t Lady’s Charlie B 98
(Janine Ancell)

2nd June’s Lucky Mac 97
(Smiths)

3rd Summer 86
(Ken Wolgram)

4th Sir Love 72
(Matt Baker)

5th SW Windwalker 66
(Dee Overholt)

6th BHR Hosan’s Polly Anna 62
(Dan Budd)

CONGRATULATIONS,

JANINEI!!!

Ruth Tyree High Average

Horsemanship Award -

JANINE ANCELL

Ken Burkdoll Combined High
Average Horse/Rider Award -

LADY’S CHARLIE B/ JANINE
ANCELL

AND THANK YOU, KRIS!
REGION 3 NATIONAL
APPRECIATION AWARD -
KRIS CUMMINGS

AND “DITTO” TO KATHY

SHANOR, WINNER OF THE
SUE BRETAG AWARD FOR
SERVICE TO THE REGION




The Championship Challenge Ride will be
held at the Chokecherry Canyon Trail Ride site in
Farmington, New Mexico, on September 29-30, 2001.
Riders will come from all over the United States to
compete in this event.

Competitors’ horses must qualify to ride this
event. An open class only will be offered, which
includes Heavyweight, Lightweight, and Junior. The
mileage for the ride will be 40 miles on Saturday and
40 miles on Sunday.

The competitors and workers are fed all meals
starting with Thursday night dinner, Friday night
dinner, Saturday breakfast, lunch, and dinner, and
Sunday breakfast, lunch, and dinner.

We are looking for co-sponsors for the meals
at the Challenge as follows:

Breakfast Saturday $140.00 - sponsor - Ken &

Betty Wolgram
Breakfast Sunday $140.00 - sponsor - Judy
Mason
Lunch Saturday $175.00 (needed)
Lunch Sunday $175.00 (needed)
Dinner Thursday $200.00 (needed)
Dinner Friday $275.00 - sponsor - San
Juan Valley
Trail Riders
Dinner Saturday $350.00 - sponsor-Region 3
Dinner Sunday $350.00 - sponsor- Dr. Joe
Quintana and Dr.
Susan Moreland
Friday night desserts - sponsor - Judy
Benham

Traveling High Point
Horsemanship

- sponsor- Kathy
Shanor

Breed Awards - (sponsors needed)

We are also looking for co-sponsors or sponsors for a
tent to eat under and tables and chairs to rent as
follows:

Tent  $800.00

Tables $420.00

Chairs  $300.00

Mugs - sponsor - Bates Wells Promotional Products

If an individual, group, organization, or company
would be interested in taking up one of these
sponsorships, please know that it would be greatly
appreciated. All sponsors will be recognized in the
ride’s book and announced. We are very excited about
the Challenge Ride being in our area and do appreciate
any kind of sponsorship you could offer us.

Mail sponsorships to Bill or Jenny Smith, 6007 East
Main, Farmington, NM 87402. Tele. (505) 327-1922
Fax: (505) 326-1233 Email: ffire@cyberport.com.

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE 2001
CHAMPIONSHIP CHALLENGE !!

(Photo Below) Horse Mileage Awards - Jenny Smith,
Christina Mott, Sharon Holder, Kathy Shanor, Nancy
Frank, Judi Tobias, Steve Ancell, Susan Peters, Sandy
Hollis, Linell Miller, Gary Inman.




(Membership meeting minutes
cont’d)

INPUT FROM MEMBERS:
Directions to some of the rides
are confusing, poorly worded,
inaccurate. Signs and ribbons
would also help.

Try to make rides more rider-
friendly.

Jill Hicks will attend the
endurance convention next
month and bring back info.
Some endurance riders are
attending NATRC rides to get
their young horses started.
Region 3 will give three
half-entries to each junior rider
in 2001 and reimburse the rides.
Tracie Scarlett reported that she
had not received reimbursement
for the junior riders at Colorado
Trail. Marc will send her check.
The Arabian Club will again
provide junior riders with 1/2
entry to Louis Pavetti Ride at
Rabbit Valley.

More B rides were suggested for
the Eastern Slope.

A suggestion was also made
that ride managers consider
holding five places open for
first-time riders up to two weeks
before the ride so they can get
into rides.

Golden Gate may need to move
camp due to paving this year.
Roxann Lane and Jill Hicks are
looking at alternatives.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.
Submitted by Tracie Scarlett,
Secretary o
Summary prepared by Betty
Wolgram, Newsletter Editor
e

(Top Right) Worker points
recipients Kathy Shanor, Judy
Benham, Betty Wolgram, Lee
Hoth, Linell Miller, Bill Smith.

(Bottom Right) Kris
Cummings- Region 3 National
Appreciation Award 2000




WORKER AWARDS:

250-POINT AWARDS:
Ralph Demino
Lou Amn Washington
Joe White
Deb Crooks
Lois Brozina
Joyce Keeran
Chase Malin
Darrell Dye
Catherine Penmer
Kelani Watson
Cindy Dahl
Wanda Lindquist
Frank Keeran
Diana Thearin
Alice Wich
Jan Tiyier
Robbie Stults
Carolyn Anderson
J. L. McBride
Jessica Schroeder
500-POINT AWARDS:
Sherry Perry
Jean Hinkebemn
Ann Spiegel
Jean Rowe
Barb Fjersted
Bannie Olson
Jackie Baulkner
. .
Bob Santistevan
Lori Heckelman
Lisa Armour
Terry Yates
Mariel Webb
Mike Jubb
Mike Reigger
Kay Perelstein
Rochelle Thompson
Billie Smith
Kathy Shanor
Cmdy Wmnsegar
Judith Benham
1000-POINT AWARDS:
Tim Bengfort
Julie Middleback
Marc Shanor
Roxann Lane
Bruce Heckelman
1500-POINT AWARDS:
Stacey Moore
Abbie Hazelwood
Theda Crispin
Cameron Janes
Ellen Bontrager
Cathy Jones/Hill
Erv Perelstein
Terni Miller
2000-POINT AWARDS
Ed Sweat
Emil Squazzo
Bonnie Hill
Tracie Scarlett
Bob Romig
Lee Hoth 2,187.5
Kathryn Hayes 2,275
2500-POINT AWARDS:
Betty Wolgram 2,500
Georgja Carroll 2,500

1,010
1,070
1,125
1,237.5
1,425

1,508.33
1,550
1,575
1,625
1,700
1,725
1,775
1,775

2,025
2,045
2,050
2,125
2,150

Judd Adams 2,500
Nadja Brozina 2,560
Dick Mosgrove 2,600
Patti Embre 2,700
Judy Masan 2,725
Russ Jones 2,900
3000-POINT AWARDS:
Linda Jones 3,008
Danna Schriefer 34125
3500-POINT AWARDS:
Cindy Reed 3,537.5
Sue Benjamin 3,55833
4000-POINT AWARDS:
Jermy Smuith 4,220.5
4500-POINT AWARDS:
Lovell Sasser 4,558.33
Terri Smith 4,560
Lamnie Smith 4,635
5000-POINT AWARDS:

Kris Cummings 5,637.5
6500-POINT AWARDS:
Judy Cumberworth  6,572.5
Larry Tobias 6,835
Bill Smith 6,986.8
7000-POINT AWARDS:
Steve Ancell 7,125
Sue McKelvy 74125
T500-POINT AWARDS:

Dee Overholt 7.520.83
14,500-POINT AWARD:

Bill Cumberworth 14,670.5

SUSAN BRETAG SERVICE AWARD:
Kathy Shanor

RIDER MILEAGE AWARDS:
250 Miles

Laura Schumack 250
Rochelle Thompsan 260

Bobbi Chenoweth 260
Nancy Frank 260
Becky Tupa 260
Carolyn Anderson 280
Cindy Rowe 300
Christina Mott 300

Terry Yates 380
Lori Heckelman 400
Linda Fisher 400
Sharon Holder 440
Gary Inman 480
500 Miles

Sylvia Weber 430
Elaine Chavanon 540
Susan Peters 600
Lois Hoth 620
Steve Gordon 640
Linell Miller 640
Darrell Dye 720
Don Budd 740
1000 Miles

Sandy Hollis 1,000
Daomna Schriefer 1,080
Carol Beumer 1,220
Roxann Lane 1,220
Kymberlie Shanor 1,420
1500 Miles

Carol Fredal 1,640

Ken Wolgram

2,140

3,580
3,670
3,930

4,190
5000 Miles
Kathy Budd
Milne Parish
5500 Miles
Judy Mason

HORSE MILEAGE AWARDS:
250 Miles

Anpa Versary
(Laura Schumack)
CB Blaze of Glory
(Nancy Frank)
Celebrean

(Darrell Dye)

Kasta Shadow

(Judi Tobias)

Mi Mara

(Becky Tupa)
Singer Profit

(Katie Foulk)
Guardian

(Sandra Hollis)
Foxton Casco
(Christina Mott)
Rock’'n EZ Ruby
(Jenny Smith)
Resort Valley Sparkler
(]?iana Marquardt)
Cisco

(Elame Chavanon)
Ali Jasmme

(Linell Miller)

Cat’s Fury

(Lori Heckelman)
MKS Shamal Nesma
(Kathy Shanor)
Squealin John
(Sharon Holder)
Gajala Ana
(Inman/Miller)

500 Miles

Rock’n EZ Royal
(Steve Ancell)

Que A Who
(Cumberworth)
Summer

(Ken Wolgram)
Flicka’s True Image
(Pat Montgomery)
Sierra Blue

(Doana Schriefer)
Tim’s Black Cloud
(Susan Peters)
Fireman’s Sweet Revenge
(Carol Beumer)
BHR Hosan’s Polly Anna
(Dan Budd)

Blue Skies Afyre
(Donna Schriefer)
Sky

(K. Budd)

5,050
5,190

5,810

250

260

260

260

260

280

280

280

320

320

360

400

400

420

480

510

530

540

550

560

740

740

900



A THANK YOU!

I felt so honored to be chosen as the recipient
of the Sue Bretag Service Award this year. Receiving
this award has shown me how much the members in
this region appreciate the work that is done and the
time given up by those individuals who might also
have other jobs and responsibilities.

I also want to let you know that, although I
won the award this year, there were many deserving
people besides myself. I know that Lee Hoth has
served our region every bit as well as I have and in
some cases better. I want to congratulate him as well
for doing the tough job of Safety Chairman and giving
freely of his time also. I hope that he will be
considered again for this award.

I would also like to congratulate Kris
Cummings on her National Appreciation Award for
service to Region 3. Keep up the good work, people,
and, above all, have a good time doing it.

Kathy Shanor

**********************k*********************

FOR SALE

Registered Arabian Gelding, 14 years old. Grey.
Raffles bloodlines. Prefer experienced rider. Excellent
endurance/competitive trail horse. $2,500. Serious
inquiries only. (970) 824-4836 after 6:00 p.m. Tracey.
Email: tlathrop@cwrmhc.org,

********************************************

(Top Right) Kathy Shanor - CP High Average
Combined Horse/Rider Award

(Bottom Left) C/P Horsemanship Awards - Jenny
Smith, Kathy Shanor, Sharon Holder, Sandy Hollis,
Steve Gordon

(Bottom Right) Betty Wolgram and Lovell Sasser
display Attendance Trophy won by District 3 for 30%
gain in Region 3 membership.
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OOPS!!

As hard as I try for perfection (and as close as I usually

come), every once in a while, I do mess up. In the

Nov/Dec newsletter, I omitted a whole page of Roxann

Lane’s article on the Championship Challenge, so
sorry, Roxann, believe me, it wasn’t on
purpose...honest! To make up for it, readers will find
the article in its entirety in the January/February 2001
issue of the Hoofprint. If you don’t get the Hoofprint,
it’s because you aren’t a National member (shame on
you!) ... so send in your dues asap and request your
copy.
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CONGRATULATIONS!! To Mahra Khan, proudly
owned and ridden by Milne Parish! Mahra Khan was
inducted into the NATRC Hall of Fame at the
November National Board Meeting held in
Albuquerque. It was noted that Mahra Khan has more
points than any other horse ever nominated for Hall of
Fame.
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(Photo Below) Open Lwt. Horse Awards - Donna
Schriefer, Kathy Budd, Judy Mason, Betty Wolgram

ADVICE FOR THE NEW RIDE SEASON
(FOR RIDERS AND MANAGEMENT ALIKE)

1. Smile More!
2. Don’t look for something (or someone) else to
blame when things don’t go well.
3. Be free with compliments.
4. Encourage a rider (or worker) who is having a
difficult day.
5. Consider mistakes as learning opportunities.
6. Ask for help if you need it.
7. Don’t sweat the small stuff!
8. Introduce yourself to at least two people you don’t
know.
9. Be courteous.
10.Spend more time focusing on what you ARE getting
done and less time focusing on what you AREN’T
getting done.
11.Don’t lose sight of the moment. It’s all we have,
really.
12.Enjoy yourself! Have Fun!
COMPETITIVE TRAIL RIDING
THE PLACE TO BE! THE SPORT TO DO!
COME RIDE WITH US!




( ) FAMILY... $60/year - $40 N.A.T.R.C. dues/$20 reimbursed to Region) - Household of 1 or 2 adults &
children under the age of 18 as of Jan. 1 (two votes)

() SENIOR ... $50/year - $35 N.A.T.R.C. dues/$15 reimbursed to Region) - Single adult member (one vote)
() JUNIOR ... $35/year - $20 N.A.T.R.C. dues/$10 reimbursed to Region ) - Single junior member under
age 18 (no vote)

( ) SINGLE LIFETIME - $600.00 Any person of any age (one vote) - includes single regional lifetime
membership **

( ) FAMILY LIFETIME - $800.00 Husband and/or wife at time membership obtained & children under the
age of 18 as of Jan. 1 (two votes) - includes family lifetime regional membership for husband and/or wife **

** Lifetime N.A.T.R C. members as of December 31, 2000, are grandfathered into lifetime regional membership.

List all additional Birthdate
Family Members: If Youth:
Name
Street
City, State Zip
Phone - -

**NEW Family, Senior, Junior Members deduct 50% -Courtesy of Sundowner Trailers! (Offer expires after
first 200 new members in 2001)

CHECK-ONE: ‘
( ) Renewal MemberType of Membership Fee § Enclosed §
( ) NewMember ** Type of Membership Fee $ Enclosed $

** N.A.T R.C. member most responsible for recruiting you as a new member

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AND MAIL TO:

N.ATRC.
P.O. Box 2136
Ranchos de Taos, NM 87557-2136

***ll*******************%*******************R****t***********k*t**************************

OPTIONAL DONATIONS ARE ALSO APPRECIATED FOR REGION 3 TO HELP MAINTAIN OUR
EXCELLENT SPECIAL AWARDS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS FUNDS: Please check any amount you might
wish to donate to these prograins, tear off the bottom of this membership application form, and mail with your
check to our Region 3 Treasurer, Marc Shanor, 45828 Cottonwood Hills, Parker, CO 80134.

Sue Bretag Memorial Ken Burkdoll Memorial
Ruth Tyree Memorial National BOD Fund Reg, 3
Youth Sponsorship Program Reg. 3
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